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FOR THREE ADVENTUROUS FRIENDS, LEARNING WITH ROAD SCHOLAR IS THE 
JOURNEY OF A LIFETIME 

 
BOSTON (July 29, 2011) — Fifteen years ago, Richard Hoffstedt, a tool, die and machine designer from Spring 
Lake, Mich., embarked on his first Road Scholar learning adventure without his wife. He was looking forward to 
the adventure, but he did not know that it would mark the beginning of a long friendship with two other 
gentlemen who were making their way to the same program in Florida.  
 
Upon his arrival in Florida, he found himself assigned to share a room with two other roommates, Tony 
Buechner, a former railroad surveyor and co-owner of an excavating company, from Baltimore, Md., and 
Richard “Dick” Mack, a restaurateur and bar-owner from North Brunswick, N.J.  
 
The spark was almost immediate.  “The program was incredible – manatees brushed up against the bottom of 
our canoes and bountiful wildlife including birds and alligators were everywhere,” Hoffstedt says. “Not to 
mention that Tony, Dick and I found we had so much in common – books, movies, theater. We were even close 
in age — all in our early to mid-60s — and had served in the U.S. army at about the same time. We got along 
very well, but I didn’t imagine anything else would come of it.” 
 
But they stayed in touch and started writing — no emails, only hand-written letters through the mail – and 
decided to do another program together the following year, and every year since. Mack adds, “We’re all married 
and go on programs with our wives, too, but this has become our ‘guy’ thing. We have our 16th consecutive 
program together scheduled for August.”  
 
The three friends choose active programs that usually include some kind of outdoor activity and to maximize 
their time together, they always meet a few days before and after programs. “As long as we’re traveling that 
distance, we take some additional time to explore even more of the local area,” Buechner says. If their Road 
Scholar program does not include kayaking or canoeing, they make sure to track down the closest rental spot for 
time on their own.   
 
The programs the trio has experienced span across the U.S. — in Colorado they visited Native American homes 
and even climbed down a Pueblo kiva which Hoffstedt describes as simply “awesome.” In Flagstaff, Ariz., they 
hiked, biked and kayaked at roughly 8,500 feet.  They hiked the Pacific shoreline and rode dune buggies in 
Oregon.  They even learned the ins and outs of sailing a 65-foot schooner in the Gulf of Mexico and how to sail 
20-foot boats on their own in Chesapeake Bay. In Wisconsin, they visited famed criminal John Dillinger’s hide-
out where he was almost captured by the FBI.   
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“There hasn’t been a program that we didn’t enjoy,” says Mack.  “It’s more than just being at a great program 
and learning something new. It’s the experience that we have together and Road Scholar is the ‘glue’ that makes 
everything come together so well.” 
 
Most recently the trio canoed and kayaked in Lake Fairlee, Vt. “We took turns each day riding in the canoe with 
our group leader who shared much of the local history and lore to each of us as we paddled with her,” says 
Hoffstedt.   
 
All three men agree that they cannot choose a favorite program.  “Each one has been unique and included 
exceptional hosts, speakers and activities,” Buechner says.  “We’ve chosen programs that were off the beaten 
path and put us into corners of the U.S. and Canada that we would probably never have visited on our other 
travels.  We’ve even biked the Katy Trail, covering 125 miles in four days!” 
 
Sometimes referred to as the “three Musketeers” or the “three amigos,” the gentlemen always welcome the 
company of other participants.  “The people we meet are inquisitive people — eager to learn and participate,” 
Mack says.  “The three of us would stay up until midnight talking and were joined many times by others in the 
program who wondered how we were able to leave our wives for a week or more each year.  We told them that 
they were glad to get rid of us for a while!” 
 
This August, the three friends will venture close to Buechner’s home in Baltimore to the Peabody Institute for a 
program on American Musical Masters.  “It’s different from the more active programs we usually take but we’re 
looking forward to it and have already tracked down kayaking opportunities in town,” Hoffstedt  says.  “This 
friendship is one of the greatest things that has happened to us.”  
 
About Road Scholar 
Road Scholar is a not-for-profit organization with a mission to inspire adults to learn, discover and travel. Our 
learning adventures engage expert instructors, provide extraordinary access, and stimulate discourse and 
friendship among people for whom learning is the journey of a lifetime. Since its inception, more than 5 million 
people have enrolled in its 7,000 iconic educational adventures offered annually in 50 states and 150 countries 
around the world.  
 
Originally founded in 1975 as Elderhostel, not-for-profit Road Scholar is headquartered in Boston, Mass., with 
offices in the U.S. and the United Kingdom. To learn more, please visit our website at www.roadscholar.org. 
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